
 
 

 

Sauk Valley Community College 

August 28, 2023 

 
 

Action Item 5.7  
 

Topic: Purchase/Contract Approval – Trane Technologies Chiller Rebuild 

 

College Health Campus Environment – College facilities and grounds are clean and  

Metric: updated.  The campus is safe, secure and welcoming. 

 

Presented By: Dr. David Hellmich and Rich Groleau 

 

Presentation: 

One of the Trane Water Cooled Centrifugal Chillers has developed an oil leak and 

needs repair.  The timeframe for rebuilding a chiller is 10-15 years; the chillers were installed 

in 2009 and are at the age of needing rebuilding.  This rebuild would extend the life of the 

unit another 10 to 15 years.  The most advantageous of the options is a complete rebuild 

rather than fix the oil leak.  To repair the oil leak would be $26,901.80 and a rebuild would 

be $87,927.06. As part of the rebuild, an eddy current analysis to check the thickness of the 

tubes inside the chiller costing $13,935.62 will need to be completed. 

Contracts for maintenance or services of, or provision of repair parts for, equipment 

that are made with the manufacturer or authorized service agent of that equipment where the 

provision of parts, maintenance, or servicing can best be performed by the manufacturer or 

authorized service agent are exempt from competitive bidding under the Public Community 

College Act (110 ILCS 805/3-27.1) and Board Policy 305.01. 

This contract will be funded through restricted use funding bond proceeds. 

 

Recommendation: 

The administration recommends the Board accept the quote from Trane Technologies 

of Willowbrook, Illinois with a total amount of $101,862.68 for the Chiller rebuild to be paid 

from restricted use bond proceeds. 

  












